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MEMORANDUM

FOR

ATTENTION :

FROM

September 6,2022

The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region

The Chief, Legal Services Division
The Chief, Licenses, Patents and Deeds Division

The In-Charge, PENRO Oriental Mindoro
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SUBJECT LETTER DATED AUGUST 8,2022 FROM ATTY. CESAR M. SOLIS 
RE: MEMORANDUM DATED 03 JUNE 2016 INVOLVING LOT 
NO. 192, WASIG, MANSALAY, ORIENTAL MINDORO

This refers to the above-mentioned letter1 from Atty. Cesar M. Solis referring to the directive 
of then Director Oscar C. Dominguez, Region IV-MIMAROPA relative to the letter dated 
December 23, 2015 from Mrs. Araceli Lumio for the Mrs. of Christina Maglaoy and on behalf of 
her son Ronald G. Lumio to bolster their claims over the parcel of land identified above.

Be informed that the mentioned document Annex “A” is not attached in the letter of Atty. 
Solis, however, the same document was verified in Land Records of this Office, however, no copy 
of said document was found in spite of diligent efforts of locating it. As per records of last action 
of this Office relative to the case is a Memorandum2 dated September 16,2015 instructing CENRO 
Roxas to inform the parties involved that an investigation team from Regional Office will conduct 
the ocular/validation of Lot 192, Pis 416-D subject of FPA No. 9-1581 scheduled on September 
22, 2015,2 PM at Himpaparay, Wasig, Mansalay, Oriental Mindoro.

In this regard, may we respectfully refer to your good Office the letter of Atty. Solis to 
provide him update on the said case which he mentioned that a considerable period of 6 years has 
already elapsed but no information or action on our part has reached to his clients.

For information, consideration and further instruction.

LMA GIBE

1 A copy of letter dated August 8,2022 from Atty. Cesar M. Solis addressed to PENR Officer, Calapan City hereto attached as Annex "A”.
2 A copy of Memorandum dated September 16, 2015 with subject "Notice of Hearing: DENR Case No. M-07-15-L" hereto attached as Annex 
"B".
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